
MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 10TH MAY 2010
In the Chair:
Councillor R A McIlroy
Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black,  S Blaney, G Hartin, W Graham, D M McAllister, A P McConaghy MBE, R D McDonnell, , O McMullan, P McShane, C Newcombe. 

Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive
Mrs M Quinn, Assistant Chief Executive and Head of Corporate Services



Mr A McPeake, Head of Technical Services



Mr K McGarry, Head of Tourism and Leisure Services




Ms L Mooney, Member Services/Clerical Officer




Mr Sean Dorrity, Unison

10/10:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors Harding, C McShane and McCambridge.

Chairman’s Business

Councillor P McShane informed members that last week Natasha McShane had been
attacked and badly beaten in Chicago.  He stated that the circumstances had been well circulated surrounding the attack.  He requested that the chairperson consider holding a coffee morning or some kind of fund raiser.
Councillor McIlroy stated that this request would be forwarded on to the Chairperson.
10/10:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12TH APRIL 2010
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 12th April 2010, having been circulated, were taken as read.
After discussion, 

Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,
“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 12th April 2010 be adopted”.
10/10:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12TH APRIL 2010

Tesco

Councillor Blaney stated that the minutes should be amended with regard to Tesco to read “Council Officers” instead of “Councillors” having no right to speak.

10/10:04
PRESENTATION FROM UNSION



Councillor C McIlroy welcomed Mr Sean Dorrity to the meeting and invited him to make his presentation.


Mr Dorrity stated that the reason he was in Council to present was that Unison was the biggest union represented on the JNC in London.  He stated that he had been to Council last year asking for a letter of support for a fair pay increase for public sector workers.  He informed members that last year it had been a 1% pay increase but that this year a pay freeze had been proposed.  He stated that with inflation at 3.4% this was tantamount to a 3.4% decrease in pay.


Mr Dorrity stated that these workers were among the lowest paid and that a lot of them were part-time workers and that these people would also have low pensions in future. 


He asked that Council consider sending a letter to Councillor Spratt of Castlereagh Council to ask that public sector workers be paid some sort of increase.


Councillor McMullan stated that he endorsed everything that had been said.  He informed members that he supported betterment of the rights of workers.



After discussion,




Councillor Newcombe proposed,




Seconded by Councillor P McShane and resolved,



“That Council would send a letter of support to Councillor Spratt asking that public sector workers be paid some sort of increase for 2010/11.”

Councillor McIlroy thanked Mr Dorrity for his attendance.

10/10:05
REPORT FOR TECHNICAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT
The Report for Technical Services having been circulated, was taken as read.
Vehicle Tracking System

The HTS stated that it was proposed to install a vehicle tracking system into several Council vehicles including 5 Refuse Collection Vehicles, 1 Mechanical Sweeper and 4 Street Cleansing Vans. He outlined the ways this would benefit Council with regards to insurance, operations, Council needs and economic benefits.  

He informed members that seven companies were asked to quote to fit-out up to 10 Council vehicles with GPS tracking devices and that four quotes were received, attached at Appendix 2.

The HTS stated that Supatrak were the lowest in price for each of the 3 options,1 year, 2 year or 3 year contracts. He informed members that references were received from Sure Freight Haulage and Armagh Council who had both been using the Supatrak System for over a year. He stated that both were positive in their comments in that the system was reliable, provided a range of reports and customer service was very good. 

He stated that the cost of installation and 3 year contract would cost £7,900 and that this would be funded though fuel efficiency savings over a 3 year period.
Councillor P McShane stated that he would be happy with this but would have a concern regarding a ‘big brother’ approach.
The HTS stated that this issue had been passed through the union and that there had been no objections.

After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McAllister and resolved,

“That Council agree to award the vehicle tracking contract to Supatrack for a 3 year period for a sum of £7,900.”

Councillor McMullan asked that any changes to routes as a result of this change be brought back to council for approval.

The HTS stated that this would be the case.

Councillor P McShane left the meeting at this point.
Dundarave – Update on Bonfire Site

The HTS stated that a meeting took place with representatives of Dundarave Community Group on 22nd April 2010. He informed members that it was agreed that the work on the new changing rooms would not take place until after 12th July 2010. He stated that it was also agreed that a new location for the bonfire would be found by the Group before work on the new changing rooms would take place. 

Councillor Graham stated that he would like the HTS to come to the site for a meeting with local councillors to discuss the proposed location of a bonfire so that this issue would not hold up the building of the new changing rooms.
Councillor McIlroy stated that the HTS was working with the residents group on this issue.

In reply to Councillor McAllister, the Clerk stated that he was not aware of any legal action between MacNaghten Estates and Council.  He stated that the Covenant had been amended to allow for the Coach Park and Toilet Block to be permitted. He informed members that this did not buy out restrictions on other uses.
Councillor McMullan stated that he hoped that Council would not become involved in bonfires, he stated that this was nothing to do with Council and that he viewed it as a waste of Officers time.
Councillor Graham stated that there would be a bonfire with or without Council’s involvement.

Councillor McAlister asked why there should be no council time spent on this issue.  He stated that the people of Bushmills were rate payers too.
Councillor McIlroy stated that this was a part of the culture in Bushmills and that this was a Health and Safety issue which needed to be resolved in a Council area.  He stated that this was the wrong attitude.
Councillor Blaney stated that a concrete base had been provided at Liscolman.  He informed members that there was also a kind of metal framework available through a grant from the Northern Ireland Housing Executive.

Councillor McMullan stated that Council could not be seen to waste rate payer’s money especially at a time when budgets were being cut. He agreed with the beacon idea and informed members that this should be seriously considered.

Councillor McIlroy stated that a similar situation had been resolved in Larne by the Council and community coming together.

The HTS asked if the Good Relations Officer should be involved.

After discussion,

Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Hartin and resolved,

“That the building of the Changing Rooms at Dundarave would go ahead without delay.”
Security at Cottage Wood Site, Cushendall

The HTLS referred to the query regarding cost to Council for a member of staff to close the Cottage Wood Site Gate.  He stated that one hour each day for one week equated to £96 approximately.

Councillor O Black requested permission to bring forward item eight on the agenda.
This was agreed.

10/10:08
SECURITY AND THE COTTAGE WOOD SITE



(Requested by Councillor O Black)



Councillor O Black stated that she was being stopped on a daily basis regarding the Cottage Wood site.  She informed members that with the good weather there was a lot of drinking ongoing at the site and littering of cans and bottles.  She stated that the community wished the Cottage Wood Site to be kept as a nice place to enjoy.  She informed members that it needed to be closed and that £96 weekly could probably be saved in vandalism costs.
The HTS confirmed that this cost would be for seven days per week.
Councillor McDonnell stated that closing the gates would not stop people going into the site. He informed members that he felt that it would be a waste of money.
Councillor McMullan stated that if the gates were closed at night, they must be opened again in the morning as a matter of priority to ensure that the street did not become blocked due to cars parking outside the site. He informed members that one of the conditions on Road Service agreement for the site was that there no parking outside the facility.
Councillor P McShane returned to the meeting.

Councillor O Black stated that complaints she had received recently had not been about parking but rather about drinking in the site and protection of it.  She informed members that there had been an offer from a member of the community to help with the closing of the site if the Council could open it in the morning.
The HTS stated that the gates were open every morning at eight.

After discussion, it was agreed that the possibility of a volunteer closing the Cottage Wood Site gates would be investigated and brought back to Council for a final decision.

Update on Bayview Road, Anti-Social Driving

The HTS stated that a review meeting took place on 5th May 2010 and it was agreed to proceed with the proposals for the engineering solutions to the antisocial driving.  He informed members that a special DPP public meeting would take place at 3 pm on 27th May 2010 in the Marine Hotel to discuss antisocial driving and a further update would be given at this meeting. 

Councillor McDonnell stated that he felt that this was a mischevious scheme.  He informed members that ramps had been put in place on the Shore Road in Cushendall and that everyone had had to live with this inconvenience to placate a small number of people.  He stated that it was a nuisance solution to have picnic tables in a car park.
The HTS stated that there had been a meeting on 5th May and that the consultation process had returned comments of a positive nature.  He informed members that this was a Health and Safety solution for Council land as well as a solution for resident’s complaints of anti-social driving problems.
Councillor M Black stated that she was in support of the HTS.  She informed members that the meetings and consultation had a positive outcome and that the HTS was to be congratulated on the scheme.
Councillor McIlroy stated that Council had agreed to go down this road.

In response to Councillor P McShane, the HTS outlined the way the consultation had been carried out.

Councillor McMullan stated that he was concerned about the amount of maintenance which would be required for the flower beds which were to be constructed.  
Councillor M Black stated that the residents appreciated what was being done.

Request for free berth at Marina for Charity

The HTS stated that a request had been received from Mr Ivan Thompson who was attempting to complete a solo anti-clockwise voyage around Britain via the Caledonian Canal, Loch Ness and the Isle of Man. 
He informed members that he was attempting to raise money for a very important and worthwhile registered charity, The Ellen MacArthur Trust. He stated that the charity helped young people between the age of 8 and 18 who had suffered from cancer and leukaemia. He stated that by introducing them to sailing and giving them the opportunity to work within a team of people who had had to face similar problems, they were able to regain their self-confidence and independence.
The HTS stated that he was contacting marinas and harbours around the UK to ascertain if they would kindly support his project by waiving berthing fees for one or two nights.
In reply to Councillors queries, the Clerk stated that this request would be akin to allowing free car parking at the Causeway for charity events which had been facilitated in the past.
After discussion, it was agreed to approve the request for a free berth at the Marina for the use of Mr Ivan Thompson for a charity event to raise money for the Ellen MacArthur Trust.

Fencing at Liscolman
Councillor McAllister requested that the HTS look at the fence around the park at Liscolman as this was falling down.
This was agreed.

Amenity Site

In reply to Councillor M Black, the HTS stated that the compactors had been moved to facilitate easier access for big vans and tractors.
Councillor M black stated that some of the containers were quite high for older or disabled people to use easily.  She asked if this could be looked at.
The HTS stated that these were a standard height but that a step could be created for this purpose.  He informed members that Council men could help out if there were heavy items to be lifted.
In reply to Councillor Black. The HTS stated that there was a lot of capital expenditure in setting up an amenity site and therefore it would be difficult to have a full site in all areas.  He stated that all areas in Moyle did however have a recycling facility and that there were skips for garden waste in Cushendall, Cushendun and Bushmills.

Vandalism – Moyle Area 31st March – 30th April 2010

The HTS outlined vandalism that had taken place on Council property within the District from 31st March 2010 to 30th April 2010 – all incidences reported to Police.
Councillor Newcombe enquired if CCTV had been effective in any way in any of the reported cases.

The HTS stated that there was no CCTV in Waterfoot.  He informed members that images had been picked up at the Quay Road, Ballycastle on a previous occasion but that a good facial view was not forthcoming.  He stated that for the PSNI to enhance images cost a lot of money and that this was carried out in England and only used in serious incidents.

Councillor Newcombe stated that a lot of money had been spent on CCTV and very little benefit could be evidenced.  He informed members that the dug-outs at the Quay Road should be in full focus as these were often a target.

Councillors McAllister and P McShane left the meeting at this point.

The HTS stated that at night there was no lighting in the area and that CCTV would therefore not pick up any damage carried out at night.  He informed members that the CCTV had been of great benefit to the PSNI around the diamond area and the rest of the town.
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,



“That the report for the Technical Services Department be adopted.”
Councillor P McShane returned to the meeting.

10/10:06
TOURISM & LEISURE SERVICE’S  REPORT
The Tourism and Leisure Services report, having been circulated, was taken as read.
Causeway Coast and Glens RTP update

The HTLS stated that correspondence had been received from Causeway Coast and Glens RTP requesting an annual financial contribution of £39,000. He informed members that the various Tourism Officers had met and were all considering paying the RTP on a quarterly basis.

He stated that the last Board Meeting of CCAG RTP was held Wednesday 21st April and that the minutes were attached for information.  He informed members that a sample of some of the recent articles written about the region by range of journalists would be circulated. 
After discussion,

Councillor O Black proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That payments to the Causeway Coast and Glens RTP would now be made on a quarterly basis and that the HTLS would hold back £600 as a contribution to the review of the RTP.”

DETI Consultation Document – Draft Tourism Strategy for Northern Ireland 2020

The HTLS stated that RPD Consultants hosted a workshop for Councillors on 15th April. He informed members that seven members attended the workshop and discussed the ‘Draft Tourism Strategy for Northern Ireland 2020’. He informed members that council’s draft response was attached. The HTLS stated that any members wishing to make further comment must do so by Friday 14th May and that the closing date for responses was Thursday 20th May. 
Councillor G Hartin left the meeting at this point.

After discussion, it was agreed that the HTLS would clarify if the £11 million tourism fund would be part of the Rural Development Programme or if this would be separate and controlled by the Tourist Board for signature projects.

On Screen Solutions (Plasma Screen Advertising)

The HTLS stated that further to Council’s request to enquire whether or not On Screen Solutions have screens in Larne Harbour or West of the Bann the TDO confirmed that they do not have any screens in Larne Harbour or West of the Bann.
Councillor McMullan stated that this was one of the biggest gateways for tourist traffic coming here and asked that it be investigated if some possible link could be established with Larne Harbour and the Tourism bodies there to gain some kind of advertising for the Moyle area.
This was agreed.

Councillors McAllister and Hartin returned to the meeting.
Mazda MX-5 Owners Club
The HTLS stated that a site visit had been accommodated and correspondence had been received from the above Club requesting use of part of the Quay Road car park to facilitate a lunch stop in Ballycastle for two hours 11.30am - 1.30pm on Sunday 30th May 2010 for 40-50 cars. He informed members that the Club were hosting the MX-5 Owners Club 2010 Spring Rally in Northern Ireland. He stated that this annual event was held in a different region of the British Isles each year and this was the fist time it had been held outside England, Scotland and Wales. 
The HTLS stated that the Club would provide Marshals to oversee the parking arrangements in the car park and the entrance to it as required. He informed members that the MX-5 Owners Club had full Indemnity Insurance to cover all events of this nature and a copy of the document could be provided if required.
After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That permission be granted.”

Armoy Motorcycle Road Racing Club
The HTLS stated that further to February’s meeting and correspondence received from the above group regarding the possibility of leasing land at Limepark Armoy for the purpose of organised scrambling events. He informed members that as Members were aware an area of Lime Park was currently leased to Armoy Rugby Club. He stated that a meeting was facilitated by Council’s Recreation Department between the two parties to investigate the possibility of adapting the lease and site map to suit both parties. He stated that the meeting was very constructive, a lot of issues were discussed and a proposed map was agreed initially subject to being ratified by the Rugby Club Committee. 

The HTLS stated that council had received confirmation from Armoy R.F.C indicating that the Club had discussed the matter and although there were a few exceptions, they would be happy to proceed subject to constraints within the lease. He informed members that it was recommended that Council’s Recreation Department would liaise between the two parties and Council’s Solicitor to draw up a lease which would be agreed by both parties.
After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor P McShane and resolved,

“That Council’s Recreation Department would liaise between the two parties and Council’s solicitor to draw up a lease which would be agreed by both parties.”

After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That the Tourism & Leisure Services Report would be adopted”.

10/10:07
CORPORATE SERVICE’S REPORT
The Corporate Services report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Absenteeism 2009-10 Annual Return

The ACE stated that whilst the report for the NI Audit Office was not yet due, initial analysis of the figures show that for the third year in a row, the number of days lost due to absence had decreased significantly.  The ACE outlined figures in relation to this.

After discussion, 

Councillor M Black proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,

“That Council approve the target for 2010-2011 of 11 days lost per employee with regard to sickness absence.”
Expressions of Interest – Former Amusement Arcade, Bayview Road

The ACE stated that as agreed at the meeting 12 April 2010 an advertisement had been placed in the local papers and on Council’s webpage for expressions of interest for the former Amusement Arcade, Bayview Road, Ballycastle, with a closing date of Tuesday 4th May 2010. 
The ACE stated that the Agent had commented that there had been interest in the property and that there had been four viewings but no offers to proceed.  He had stated that the rent may be too high to begin with and that £6,000 in the first year may attract more interest with this figure increasing to £10,000 by year three.

In reply to members queries the Clerk stated that the current level of rent had been tested in the open market and had not attracted an offer so Council now had the flexibility if they wished to take the advice of the Estate Agent
After discussion, it was agreed, in relation to the rental of the former amusement arcade at Bayview Road, Ballycastle, that the agent would be allowed to negotiate the terms of the rate of rent for the first three years of the lease commencing at £6,000 in the first year and increasing to £10,000 by year three.

Red Bay RNLI

The ACE stated that correspondence had been received from Red Bay RNLI requesting permission for the use of the Waterford Car Park, Boat Park and Slipway to host its Annual fund-raising Open Day on Saturday 7 August commencing 1.00pm.  She informed members that a copy of the groups Public Liability Insurance had been received.
After discussion, it was agreed that permission would be granted for the RNLI to have use of the Waterford Car Park, Boat Park and Slipway to host its Annual fund-raising open day on Saturday 7th August commencing at 1:00pm.

Ballycastle Seafront Exhibition Centre

The ACE stated that as previously reported the lease with NEELB was due for renewal in June 2010.  She informed members that NEELB wished to renew the lease for a further year to 30 June 2011. She stated that a valuation for rent had been obtained from Council’s agent, who had indicated £80 - £100 per week. She stated that the current rent payable was £60 per week.  
After discussion,

Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham,


“That the rent be set at a level of £100 per week.”

Councillor Newcombe stated that this premises was used mainly by the young people of the area and informed members that rents were not going up at the minute, that in general they were coming down.

Councillor P McShane stated that the rate should be negotiated as much as was possible as this was an essential facility for young people and that Council should ensure that they do not scare off the NEELB as a tenant.
After discussion,


Councillor McMullan proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor P McShane,

“That the agent be asked to negotiate the rental income for the Ballycastle Seafront Exhibition Centre for the NEELB to renew their lease for a further year until 30th June 2011.”

On a vote being taken, there were eight votes in favour of and one against the amendment which was carried.

Dalriada Urgent Care Ltd

The ACE stated that correspondence had been received from Dalriada Urgent Care Ltd regarding the possibility of obtaining funding for defibrillators.  She informed members that Dalriada Urgent Care was an out of hour’s organisation providing primary care services in the Northern Trust area and run First Responder Schemes in local rural areas. 

Councillor McIlroy stated that if Council were to start spending money on health care they would not spend money where it was needed.

Councillor Blaney stated that a lot of GAA clubs were buying in their own.

Councillor McMullan stated that a letter could be sent suggesting that they search for sponsorship for defibrillators as this was a very worthwhile cause.

After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to Dalriada Urgent Care Ltd to suggest that Council would try to support them in looking for sponsorship for the provision of defibrillators.

Addendum to the Corporate Services Report
The Addendum to the Corporate Services Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

The ACE stated that the items on the Addendum Report were for information.

After discussion,

Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That the Corporate Services Report and Addendum be approved.”

10/10:09
OSTICK AND WILLIAMS



(Requested by Councillor P McShane)

Councillor P McShane stated that in 2005 Moyle District Council employed Ostick and Williams.  He informed members that the company advertises itself as a multi-discipline consultancy to include architecture, urban design and town planning, planning supervision, project management and value management.  He stated that the company was hired by the Council to facilitate a response to the Draft Northern Area Plan.
Councillor P McShane stated that Ostick and Williams, while facilitating the Council, included as part of their response the change of zoning on a site on Leyland Road.  He stated that the site was initially zoned for housing but the response asked that it be changed.
Councillor P McShane stated that he had no problem with any Councillors submitting their views to Ostick and Williams for the Councils response to the draft Northern Area Plan.  He stated that the problem he did have was with Ostick and Williams themselves and he informed members that he believed they had questions to answer to the rate payers of Moyle.
He informed members that for a number of years Ostick and Williams had been lead Architects and Planning Consultants for Tesco.  He stated that Ostick and Williams were employed by Tesco to facilitate the planning process for the company.  He informed members that this must be considered a direct conflict of interest with point 6.1 of the Council’s response to the Draft Northern Area Plan.

He stated that he would now ask Council to support him in calling for the reimbursement of ratepayers monies paid to this firm at a nett total of £10,218.40.  He informed members that he would also request that Council contact its legal advisors and request an investigation into this matter.  He stated that Council should also consider contacting the Architects Registration Board (ARB).  He informed members that queries should also be raised with Royal Institute of British Architects with a view to making a formal complaint of Professional Misconduct or Incompetence.
Councillor McIlroy asked if there was a seconder for this proposal.

There was no seconder forthcoming.

Councillor P McShane stated that he had asked for Council’s backing but that he could proceed on his own.

10/10:10
CONFERENCES, COURSES

Chartered Institute of Housing.  The Conference of the Isles.  To be held on 27th – 28th May 2010 at the Slieve Donard Resort and Spa, Newcastle, Co Down

There were no nominations.

NILGA Urban Regeneration & Community Development Policy Framework Seminar.  To be held on 28th May 2010 at the Strule Arts Centre, Omagh

After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


“That Councillor McIlroy be nominated to attend.”


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


“That Councillor Blaney be nominated to attend.”

10/10:12
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985.
The Clerk stated applications had been received under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985 for the following:

Occasional licence for Robert Gray for Ballinlea LOL official opening of hall and dance on Saturday 5th June 2010.

There were no objections to the above application.


Councillor O Black left the meeting at this point.
10/10:12
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS

There were no documents for signing and sealing.

10/10:13
CORRESPONDENCE

The HTLS stated that he had received correspondence relating to the NITB Tourism 
Awards.  He stated that this was to be held on Thursday 3rd June 2010 at the City Hall 
and that a table for ten the event would cost £675 plus vat.


After discussion, it was agreed that a table would not be taken and that there was no 
individual interest in the event.
Letter dated 22nd April 2010 from the Minister for Health, Social Services and Public Safety regarding the replacement of Cushendall and Ballycastle Fire Stations 
This letter was noted.

Letter dated 23rd April 2010 from the Department for Regional Development regarding Corporate & Business Plan 2010-11
This letter was noted.
Letter dated 23rd April 2010 from Northern Ireland Water regarding Out-of-sewer flooding

Councillor Blaney stated that this sewer was not fixed.  He asked that a letter be sent to Northern Ireland Water to inform them that the problem with the sewer previously indicated at Castle Street Ballycastle had still not been rectified.

This was agreed.

Letter dated 26th April 2010 from the Office of the First and Deputy First Minister regarding Strabane District Council’s request for a regulatory framework for oil, solid fuel and LPB
This letter was noted.

Letter dated 26th April 2010 from the DVA regarding Application for the Amendment of a Road Service Licence – Ulsterbus Ltd. Milewater Road, Belfast, BT3 9BG

This letter was noted.

Letter dated 26th April 2010 from the Minister of Agriculture and Rural Development in response to Council’s letter regarding the effect of the recent severe weather
This letter was noted.

Letter dated 27th April 2010 from the Northern Ireland Assembly, Environment Committee Office regarding live strategic planning applications
This letter was noted.

Letter dated 28th April 2010 from Northern Health and Social Care Trust regarding Adult day care provision in the Glens
Councillor McMullan stated that there had been no commitment to provision of adult care in the Glens.  He asked that the Clerk send a follow up letter to the Northern Trust to ask that some assurance be given that a facility such as Glenmona remain in the Glens and to enquire what their plans were in this regard.  

This was agreed, it was also agreed that the local MLAs would be notified.
10/10:12
  ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE
Cushendall Fire Station

Councillor McMullan asked that a letter be sent to Minister McGimpsey and the local MLAs raising Council’s concerns that Cushendall Fire Station be ranked as a priority and asking when the business case would be submitted.
This was agreed.
The meeting concluded at 20:44pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE

PAGE  
15


10th May 2010

